# اللغة الانجليزية

مكثف الوحدة الأولى 1



# مكثف شامل لمادة الوحدة الأولى 2005

### **QUESTION NUMBER ONE**

For questions (1 - 70), choose the correct answer from A, B, C or D to complete each of the following sentences.

- 1) When you are using a computer, think about the technology that is needed for it to work. People have been using types of computers for thousands of years. A metal machine was found on the seabed in Greece that was more than 2,000 years old. It is believed that this was the first ever computer.
- Scientists assume that the first ever computer was found......

A) in Greece

B) on the seabed in Greece

C) in a metal machine

D) under the seabed in Greece

- 2) The first computer game was produced in 1962 CE, followed two years later by the computer mouse. In 1971 CE, the floppy disk was invented, which meant that information could be shared between computers. The first PC (personal computer) was produced in 1974 CE, so people could buy computers to use at home.
- It was in.....that people could use computers at home.

A) 1962 CE

B) 1974 CE

**C)** 1964 CE

**D)** 1971 CE

- 3) Many classrooms now use a whiteboard as a computer screen. As a consequence, teachers can then use the Internet to show educational programmes, play educational games. In some countries, tablet computers are available for students to use in class. Therefore, students can access the tablets to do tasks such as showing photographs, researching information, recording interviews.
- The word which means "find information, especially on a computer" is:

A) show

B) use

C) access

D) play

- 4) Everyone knows that the Internet connects people, but now it does more than that, it connects objects, too. These days, computers often communicate with each other; for example, your TV automatically downloads your favourite TV show, or your "sat nav" system tells you where you are. This is known as the 'Internet of Things', and there's a lot more to come.
- The underlined word "that" in the text refers to......

A) the Internet.

B) connects people.

C) "sat nav" system.

D) connecting people.

- 5) We all like to send emails, don't we? Email exchanges are very useful in the classroom. They could even email students in another country. As a result, students can then share information and help each other with tasks. Another way of communicating with other schools is through talking to people over the computer. Most computers have cameras, so you can also see the people you are talking to.
- There are two ways to communicate with other schools. These two ways are:
- A) Talking to people over the computer and most computers have cameras.
- B) Students can share information and help each other with tasks.
- C) Email exchanges and talking to people over the computer.
- D) Email exchanges and emailing students in another country.
- 6) Many people are excited about the 'Internet of Things'. For them, a dream is coming true. They say that our lives will be easier and more comfortable. However, others are not so sure. They want to keep control of their own lives and their own things. In addition, they wonder what would happen if criminals managed to access their passwords and security settings. The dream could easily become a nightmare!
- Some people are frightened about the future because:
- A) they say that our lives will be easier.
- B) they say that our lives will be more comfortable.
- C) they say that computers will increasingly run our lives for us.
- D) they say that a dream is coming true.
- 7) In some countries, tablet computers are available for students to use in class. Therefore, students can use the tablets to do tasks such as showing photographs. Tablets are ideal for pair and group work. Teachers can perhaps ask their students to start writing a blog. They can also create a website for the classroom.
- The sentence which indicates that tablet computers are suitable for cooperative work is:
- A) In some countries, tablet computers are available for students to use in class.
- B) Tablets are ideal for pair and group work.
- C) Teachers can perhaps ask their students to start writing a blog.
- D) They can also create a website for the classroom.
- 8) Kareem will ...... a large number of ideas with the committee members.
  A) share B) show C) monitor D) post
- 9) Ahmad's doctor had ...... warned him not to work so hard.
- A) repeat B) repeated C) repetition D) repeatedly

هارات في اللغة الإِنجليزية	ِسَ المَّدَى وَ النَّـورِ الْخَاصَةُ ) ۚ هَ	دى و النور التقاقية / مدار	الاستاذ: زياد عدنان (مجموعة مراكز اله				
10) The Middle East is famous for theof olive oil.							
A) produce	B) production	C) producti	ve D) productively				
11) The business			le toon some issues.				
A) agree	B) agreement	C) agreeab	le D) agreeably				
40) 5							
•			y will reach 8 million soon.				
A) explanations	B) calculation	s C) immuni	sations D) invitations				
12) I've get a let	of homovyouls oo I	think Lahauld	wight would				
	of homework, so I		_				
A) meet up	B) 100K FOURU	C) get starte	d D) settle down				
14) Whon Omar	a speech	the class looked	l at him in admiration.				
_		C) gave					
A) made	D) IIIake	c) gave	D) give				
15) Amazing	advances	are constantly ta	king place in these days.				
•		•	D) medication				
,	,	,	,				
16) Ozone is the	earth's primary	for the	ultraviolet radiation.				
A) filter	B) access	C) blog	D) post				
			I think it is a great idea.				
A) access	B) contribute	e C) blog	D) create				
19) One of the ea	rliget computors t	ook as long as 25	minutes to do simple				
mathematical		ook as long as 25	initiates to do simple				
	B) exchanges	C) tablets	D) calculations				
, 8	, 8	,	,				
19) I came across	s a pos	t the other day. It	was discussing the				
importance of tra	aditional crafts in (	our modern-day	society.				
A) user	B) blog	C) tablet	D) whiteboard				
	that if workers ha	ive frequent brea	iks, they become				
much m	B) amazed	C) amazamant	D) amazingly				
A) amazing	D) amazeu	C) amazement	D) amazingiy				
21) I work in a ve	erv intuitive wav r	ather than in a ve	ery manner.				
	-		dly D) calculated				
,	,	,	,				
22) I began to	re	easons for staying	g away from work.				
		= =	D) inventor				

الأستاذ: زياد عدنان (مجموعة مراكز المدى و النور الثقافية / مدارس المدى و النور الخاصة) ممارات في اللغة الإنجليزية
23) He five kilometers since the early morning. A) has run B) has been running C) runs D) had been running
24) If you'd come to the theatre last night, you the play.  A) would enjoy  B) had enjoyed
C) would have enjoyed D) will enjoy
25) We wouldn't have missed the bus if you to chat with Omar!
A) didn't stop  B) hadn't stopped
C) don't stop D) wouldn't have stopped
<ul> <li>26) If the manager cut too many jobs, he the remaining employees.</li> <li>A) would overload</li> <li>B) would have overloaded</li> <li>C) overload</li> <li>D) will overload</li> </ul>
<ul><li>27) A new hospitalnear my house at the moment.</li><li>A) is built B) is being built C) is building D) has been built</li></ul>
28) A lot of timeyesterday. A) had been wasted B) is wasted C) was wasted D) were wasted
29) If Iyou, I feel proud that I have completed this too long exam.  A) had been / would  B) were/ should  C) am/ would  D) were/ would
30) Ahmad was bleeding badly because hehis finger.  A) cuts  B) has cut  C) had cut  D) has been cutting
A) cuts B) has cut C) had cut D) has been cutting
31) I once the Pyramids. That was two years ago. A) visit B) visited C) had visited D) have visited
32) How long have youfor me? A) waiting B) been waiting C) been waited D) were waiting
33) Ahmad isn't here at the moment. Hejust to the shop. A) have / gone B) had / gone C) has / gone D) has / been gone

34) Ahmad wasn't h	ere when I arr	ived. Heiust	to the shop.
A) have / gone		•	
C) has / gone		_	
d) has / gone	D) Has /	been gone	
35) My car	at the garage	right now.	
A) services	3) is servicing		
C) is serviced	D) is being serv	riced	
36) This company	in 19	975.	
A) established	B) is esta	blished	
C) was established	D) has b	een established	
37) The flood had d	estroyed many	houses.	
The sentence that h	as a similar me	eaning to the one al	oove is:
A) Many houses has	been destroye	ed.	
B) Many houses hav	e been destroy	yed.	
C) Many houses had	been destroye	ed.	
D) Many houses wer	re destroyed.		
38) The driver stop	ped after smok	ce coming o	out of the lorry's engine.
A) was seen B	) is seen	C) had seen	D) had been seen
39) " I won't attend	the class tomo	rrow."	
The correct reporte			
The correct reporte	d speech of the	e above sentence is	:
A) Maram said that	•		
-	she wouldn't a	ttended the class tl	ne day after.
<ul><li>A) Maram said that</li><li>B) Maram said that</li></ul>	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a	ttended the class tl ttend the class the	ne day after. day after.
A) Maram said that B) Maram said that C) Maram said that	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't a	ttended the class tl ttend the class the ttend the class the	ne day after. day after. day before.
<ul><li>A) Maram said that</li><li>B) Maram said that</li></ul>	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't a	ttended the class tl ttend the class the ttend the class the	ne day after. day after. day before.
A) Maram said that B) Maram said that C) Maram said that D) Maram said that	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't h	ttended the class tl ttend the class the ttend the class the	ne day after. day after. day before.
A) Maram said that B) Maram said that C) Maram said that D) Maram said that 40) "It's raining cate	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't h	ttended the class the ttend the class the ttend the class the ave attended the cl	ne day after. day after. day before.
A) Maram said that B) Maram said that C) Maram said that D) Maram said that 40) "It's raining cats He said that it	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't h s and dogs." cats and do	ttended the class the ttend the class the ttend the class the class the clave attended the class.	ne day after. day after. day before.
A) Maram said that B) Maram said that C) Maram said that D) Maram said that 40) "It's raining cate He said that it	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't h s and dogs." cats and do B) was rai	ttended the class the ttend the class the ttend the class the class the clave attended the class.	ne day after. day after. day before.
A) Maram said that B) Maram said that C) Maram said that D) Maram said that 40) "It's raining cats He said that it	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't h s and dogs." cats and do B) was rai	ttended the class the ttend the class the ttend the class the class the clave attended the class.	ne day after. day after. day before.
A) Maram said that B) Maram said that C) Maram said that D) Maram said that 40) "It's raining cats He said that it A) is raining C) was being rained	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't h s and dogs." cats and do B) was rai D) had be	ttended the class the ttend the class the ttend the class the class the clave attended the class.  gs.  ining en raining	ne day after. day after. day before. ass the day after.
A) Maram said that B) Maram said that C) Maram said that D) Maram said that 40) "It's raining cats He said that it	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't h s and dogs." cats and do B) was rai D) had bee	ttended the class the ttend the class the ttend the class the class the class attended the class.  gs.  ining  en raining	ne day after. day after. day before. ass the day after.
A) Maram said that B) Maram said that C) Maram said that D) Maram said that 40) "It's raining cats He said that it A) is raining C) was being rained	she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't a she wouldn't h s and dogs." cats and do B) was rai D) had bec ts were on all reten B) car	ttended the class the ttend the class the ttend the class the class the class attended the class.  In a class the class the class attended the cla	ne day after. day after. day before. ass the day after.

51) My friend de	termined	the exam last yo	ear. and he did.			
A) to pass						
E2) Mohammad	hic omai	le hoforo ho etartod r	work			
		ls before he started v C) has checked				
A) thetkeu	b) will check	c) has thetkeu	D) Hau checkeu			
53) Farah must	hard be	cause she got a full m	nark in this tough exam.			
		C) has studied				
		-				
54) In the past, n	nost letters	by hand.				
A) are written		B) wrote				
C) have been wri	tten	D) were written				
<b>55)</b> The trees						
A) will be planting	ng	B) are going to be p	olanted			
C) will plant		D) are going to plan	nt			
56) The answers						
A) don't written		B) aren't writing				
C) haven't writte	n	D) aren't written				
57) She is going t	to ask somehody	to plant the trees.				
, ,	•	neaning to the one ab	nove is:			
A) She is going to		•	70 V C 13.			
, ,	-					
, ,	<ul><li>B) She is going to have the trees plant.</li><li>C) She is going to have the trees planted.</li></ul>					
D) She is going to had the trees planted.						
b) one to going to	riad the trees p					
58) The problem	by th	e time we arrived.				
A) had been solv	ed I	3) was solved				
C) has been solve	ed I	O) is solved				
59) Qais conduct	ted the experime	ent, and then the teac	her awarded him.			
The sentence tha	at has a similar n	neaning to the one ab	oove is:			
A) After Qais con	ducted the expe	riment, the teacher h	nad awarded him.			
B) After Qais had	l conducted the <b>c</b>	experiment, the teacl	ner awarded him.			
C) After Qais con	ducted the expe	riment, the teacher a	warded him.			
O) After Qais had conducted the experiment, the teacher had awarded him.						

لخاصة) ممارات في اللغة الإِنجليزية	/ مدارس المدي و النور ا	لمدى و النور الثقافية	الأستاذ: زياد عدنان (مجموعة مراكز اا
60) Ali's journey took such a long journey.	more than 11	hours. He	been exhausted after
A) shouldn't have	B) can't	have	
C) must have	D) shoul		
C) must have	D) Siloui	u nave	
61) Rami is not usually		_	uck in heavy traffic.
A) shouldn't have	B) can't	have	
C) mustn't have	D) migh	t have	
62) The sentence that h	as been written	correctly is:	
A) Technology has deve	loped enough fo	or inventors to	make modern computers.
B) Technology has deve	loped enough fo	or inventers to	make modern computers.
•	-		make modern computers.
-	-		make modern computers.
			•
63) The sentence that h	as been written	correctly is:	
A) The success of these		•	yone making an effort.
B) The success of these			_
C) The success of these			
D) The success of these		•	_
	projects greatly	1019 011 01019	oo
64) Modern computers	can run a lot of		at the same time.
A) programms B)	programme	C) program	D) programs
65) He was a psychic wl	no was later rev	ealed to be a	
A) fraud B) fr	uad C) f	roud	D) fruod
66) The course was ben	eficial for us all		being too short.
A) although B	) despite (	) in addition	D) therefore
67) Americans prefer w	hite eggs; <u>conve</u>	ersely, British	buyers like brown eggs.
The function of using "c	onversely" in th	e above sente	nce is:
A) indicating opposition	n B) ir	ndicating addi	tion
C) indicating consequen	ice D) ii	ndicating caus	e
_	-		
68) the 'Inter	net of Things' so	ounds exciting	, we should be careful.
	Furthermore		
· •	In addition		
,	,		

69) Ali wasted his time carelessly. Thus, he failed his exams.

The function of using "Thus" in the above sentence is:

- A) indicating opposition B) indicating addition
- C) indicating consequence D) indicating cause
- 70) In the following sentence: "When he was young, he sometimes <u>talked</u> to strangers", the function of the underlined past simple verb "talked" is:
- A) achievement B) visible consequence C) a routine in the present D) a routine in the past

### **QUESTION NUMBER TWO**

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

In just a few years' time, experts say that billions of machines will be connected to each other and to the Internet. As a consequence, computers will increasingly run our lives for us. For example, your fridge will know when you need more milk and add it to your online shopping list; your windows will close if it is likely to rain; your watch will record your heart rate and email your doctor; and your sofa will tell you when you need to stand up and get some exercise!

Many people are excited about the 'Internet of Things'. For them, a dream is coming true. They say that our lives will be easier and more comfortable. However, others are not so sure. They want to keep control of their own lives and their own things. In addition, they wonder what would happen if criminals managed to access their passwords and security settings. The dream could easily become a nightmare!

- 1. According to the text, how will the 'Internet of Things' help you to keep fit?

  The sofa will tell you when to get some exercise.
- 2. What does the underlined word "others" refer to?

others: other people with a different opinion

- 3. According to the text, why are some people excited about the future?

  Some people are excited because they think their lives will be made easier and more comfortable.
- 4. The writer mentions two disadvantages of the 'Internet of Things'. Write down these two disadvantages.

They want to keep control of their own lives and their own things. In addition, they wonder what would happen if criminals managed to access their passwords and security settings.

5. Web pages are different from pages in books in many ways. Suggest three ways in which web pages are different from book pages.

### **Suggested answers**

- a. Web pages give links to other web pages, either on the same site or on different ones.
- b. Web pages are interactive.
- c. Web pages often have adverts on them.
- d. Web pages often allow you to contact the author.

OR ANY RELEVANT ANSWER.

### **QUESTION NUMBER THREE**

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

When you are using a computer, think about the technology that is needed for it to work. People have been using types of computers for thousands of years. A metal machine was found on the seabed in Greece that was more than 2,000 years old. It is believed that this was the first ever computer.

In the 1940s, technology had developed enough for inventors to make the first generation of modern computers. The first model was so large that it needed a room that was 167 square metres to accommodate it. During that decade, scientists in England developed the first computer program. It took 25 minutes to complete one calculation. In 1958 CE, the computer chip was developed.

The first computer game was produced in 1962 CE, followed two years later by the computer mouse. In 1971 CE, the floppy disk was invented, which meant that information could be shared between computers.

Students often use computers at home if they have them. Students can use social media on their computers to help them with their studies, including asking other students to check and compare their work, asking questions and sharing ideas.

1. According to the text, using social media can help students with their studies in many different ways. Write down two of these ways.

Any two of the following:

- a. Asking other students to check and compare their work.
- b. asking questions.
- c. sharing ideas.
- 2. The years from 1960 to 1969 witnessed the development of two important inventions in the field of computers. Write down these two inventions.
  - a. The first computer game. b. The computer mouse.
- 3. Write down the sentence which refers to the advantage of using floppy disks.

In 1971 CE, the floppy disk was invented, which meant that information could be shared between computers.

4. What does the underlined word "it", in paragraph two, refer to?

The first model (of computers)

- 5. Find a word in the text which means the same as "to have trust or confidence in something or someone".
- 5. rely on
- 6. The writer states that computer technology will develop further in the future. Suggest three developments that might take place in the future, other than those mentioned in the text.
- 6. Open answer

GOOD LUCK
ZEYAD ADNAN

## **MODEL ANSWERS**

### **QUESTION NUMBER ONE**

1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10 B
В	В	С	D	С	С	В	A	D	В
11	12	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	20 D
A	В	С	C	В	A	D	D	В	D
21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	29	30
D	A	A	С	В	A	В	С	D	С
31	32	33	34	35	36	37	38	39	40
В	В	С	В	D	C	С	D	В	В
41	42	43	44	45	46	47	48	49	50
A	D	A	В	С	В	A	C	В	D
51	52	53	54	55	56	57	58	59	60
A	D	D	D	В	D	С	A	В	С
61	62	63	64	65	66	67	68	69	70 D
D	A	В	D	A	В	A	C	C	D

GOOD LUCK ZEYAD ADNAN